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WINTER IS OFFICIALLY HERE 
    Ready or not, winter weather is here.  And you must admit, 

whether in mud or snow, traveling around used to be a bit more 

challenging.  People rarely put on tire chains anymore, and 

who has to carry a shovel in the car?  Be careful out there. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
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The Sis-Q A’s, of Siskiyou County, California, is a chapter of 

The MODEL A FORD CLUB OF AMERICA  
  

 

             

    

 

    

 

 

 

   

 

 

    

    President……Richard Giordanengo                              Treasurer.........................Ann Noel 

    Vice President……....Linda Ellison                              Tour Director……………  Bob Noel     

    Secretary……...…..Cindy Hammar                               Editor.…………Nancy Giordanengo* 

 

 

Please, mail correspondence to:  Richard Giordanengo, 735 Deetz Rd., Mount Shasta, CA, 96067 

                                 *contact Nancy at:   nancyanne61@outlook.com 

  

 

The Model A Ford Club of America is a non-profit corporation of California and a national                        

historical society dedicated to the restoration and preservation of the Model A Ford automobile 

as manufactured from 1928 through 1931 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar    

           

          Monday, Jan. 10
th

 – Monthly Business Meeting and Potluck Social, 10am 

                                         at the home of Mike Spiess and Pat Witt 

                                         109 Montair Drive (yellow house, w/ white trim), Montague  

                                         (off of Hwy 3 about halfway between Yreka and Montague) 

 

          January 29
th

 & 30
th

 – Turlock Swap Meet, Stanislaus County Fairgrounds 
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    The dim days of winter are growing - if 

only slightly - ever longer each day.  It’s just 

a couple of extra minutes of light every day, 

but it’s noticeably adding up.  As usual, 

however, just as the days are getting longer 

they are also getting colder.  Warm coats, 

boots, and mittens are standing by, ready for 

service, and the snow shovels are waxed and 

propped up on the front porch against the 

firewood box.  The old cat spends hours 

curled up in front of the stove and, since the 

bustle of Christmas, everything in the house is 

moving a little more slowly and a body has a 

lot of time to think about stuff over a warm 

cup of coffee.  Maybe that’s one of the values 

of slowing down a little - it forces us to 

scrutinize and analyze not only ourselves but 

the chaotic world around us, which seems to increasingly press in more closely and from all 

directions.  I think I’ll have another cup of coffee. 

    Our club Christmas party was great fun.  Give a warm thank you to Pam Gabrielson, who 

made all the arrangements, and also made time to put together the photo collage, score sheets 

and prizes for the “Guess the Baby Photo” game.   Most of us (except Nancy G., who scored 

nine out of eleven!) had a great deal of difficulty in matching the photos with the names.  I 

only got five correct (and two of those were the wife and myself).  Also, a big thank you to 

Ann Noel for organizing the gift exchange and keeping everyone on track.  It was sure a great 

way to wrap up the year! 

    I hope you all had a fine Christmas.  It was a white one in many parts of the county, and a 

good time to stay inside a warm, cozy house and off the interstate.    

    So, a new calendar hangs in the kitchen, with 2022 at the top.  All those 2’s look a bit odd.   

I guess I’ll get used to it, just like I got used to 1999 when it came around.  I think there are a 

few good tour ideas that we have all been kicking around for a while, and maybe this is the 

year to get those under way.  Our first business meeting of the year will be a potluck brunch at 

Mike and Pat’s home in Shasta Valley.  Bring your best dish and maybe a tour idea or two, 

and let’s start filling in the calendar. 

    Welcome, to new member Frank Spagnolo.  Frank lives in McCloud and recently purchased 

the 1929 Coupe, which Cindy Hammar was selling.  It’s nice to see that car stay in the area, 

and we look forward to Frank spending some time on the road with us all. 

    The new year also means that membership renewals are due.  If you have not already, please 

remember to pay your dues to Ann Noel soon.  Have a happy and healthy New Year! - RG 

  

I’ve been thinking… 
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    Tom Peterson’s 1930 Sedan 

restoration project is making good 

progress.   

    He had it out for a short test 

drive recently and, just as you 

might imagine, it was a little 

breezy without windows and 

doors.  The paintwork is complete 

and the interior is starting to come 

together.  And, of course, what’s a 

restored car without a new set of 

tires?   

    We look forward to seeing this 

beauty on the road soon! 

 

SOME OF THE ROADS BACK THEN 

Above: Main Street, in Fairbanks, Alaska looks 

like it used to be quite a slog in wet weather. 

Right: This portion of the Pan-American 

Highway, somewhere in Bolivia, seems a little 

sketchy.  That sure looks like a 1929 Ford Tudor 

Sedan in the background.  Tough machine! 
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ALTERNATIVE ENERGY 

   While gasoline and diesel are powerful fuels, they are far from the only possible options for 

powering the automobile. Beside gasoline, Henry Ford had various alcohols and 

alcohol/gasoline blends in mind when he began producing the Model T, as the internal 

combustion engine is not a particularly finicky eater.  When running with alcohol, early car 

owners merely adjusted the carburetor (the GAV knob under the Model A dash), as more 

alcohol is required for combustion, compared to gasoline.   

    During the Second World War, tinkerers around the globe successfully renewed and 

adapted old energy technologies, as traditional liquid fuels became increasingly scarce.   

Below are a couple of examples of early 1940’s ingenuity. 

    The electric car was a common 

sight on the road in the early days 

of motoring, but gradually lost 

popularity as the internal 

combustion engine and the wide 

availability of gasoline became 

the norm.  By the 1920’s, the 

electric car was chiefly forgotten 

about, but reappeared from time 

to time (right), and has come 

back into vogue a century later. 

  Wood is man’s original fuel 

source, and in the industrial age 

it powered some of the earliest 

steam engines (in the U.S., 

ALCO built the last wood-fired 

locomotive in 1927).  Wood-gas 

technology was first applied to 

street lighting in the 1800’s, and 

the interest in wood gasification 

saw renewed enthusiasm in the 

1940’s for powering the internal 

combustion engine (left), and 

was particularly adapted to 

commercial vehicles. 

    Another wood-based fuel is 

bio-methanol, also known as 

wood alcohol, which is exactly 

what it sounds like – alcohol 

made from trees.  In some 

heavily forested parts of the 

world, the idea of commercial 

bio-methanol production seems 

to be catching on.   
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2022 

SIS-Q A’s CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Cindy Hammar scrutinizes the “Who’s 

Who?” baby photos.  It was a much 

bigger challenge than we thought. 

Happy diners enjoyed a sumptuous feast at Strings 

Italian Restaurant, in Yreka, and left filled with good 

food and good cheer. 
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As a refresher, for starting your car, 

here is an excerpt from the “Ford 

Model ‘A’ Instruction Book”. 

The original instruction manual 

contains all sorts of practical 

information for the new car owner, 

including specifications, maintenance 

and operation instructions, lubrication 

charts, and headlight adjustment.   

The booklet even includes instructions 

on how to properly remove the tires 

from the wheels and reinstall them 

again after a flat repair, using the tire 

irons provided in the Model A tool kit. 

 


